Minutes for Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Board Meeting
April 1, 2015
Present:   Jeff Freel – Chair, Helen Freeman – Vice Chair, Bonnie Altes – Treasurer, Jennifer Fischer – Education, Brandi Jackson – Missions, Rita DenHart & Missy Shaver– Worship, Don Hiatt – Member-At-Large, Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance, Jason Ferguson – Trustees, Gary Forster – Nominations, Dean Fiene – Membership, Rita Denhart – Pastor Parish Relations, Judy Fiene – UMW, Torie Hermann – UMYF, Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference

Call to Order and Minutes The meeting was called to order by Jeff Freel at 7:09. Gary led the prayer. The minutes of the February meeting, with a clarification stating that the suspension of the Expansion Discussion in 2010 was not the doing of Rev. Cook, were approved.

Treasurer’s Report The Treasurer’s Report showed gross profit for the period January 1st - March 15th, 2015 was $23,065.25, less $300 check after the report was printed. The report was accepted as presented.

Old Business The Council on Ministries meeting was held March 11th, 2015 with 11 representatives from the Education, Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism, Missions, and Worship committees, as well as the UMW and UMYF in attendance. The representatives discussed committee goals, plans and dreams. The goal of the council is to provide an avenue for communication and support among the committees and groups.

New Business 
Education Committee - They will be holding a Camp Sunday to promote individuals from our congregation going to camp this summer.  The committee pays half of the registration fee for any camper attending a church camp. The annual Easter Egg Hunt will be April 4th at 11:00 with practice for the Sunrise Service to follow at 12:00. The committee will be holding an Arbor Day 5K on April 25th. Muffins for Mom will be held on Mother’s Day for all ladies of the church. Graduation Sunday will be Sunday, May 24th. The Pie & Cake Auction will be June 14th, the goal for the auction will be to raise money for the MYF and chaperones to go to the Heifer International Farm in Massachusetts. For Father’s Day the committee is going to have a brunch potluck and an outdoor game for the guys of the church.

Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism There were 42 guests at the Soup Supper March 28th where they enjoyed soups, breads and desserts, as well as fun games and contests. They will be having a Tree-mendous Arbor Day Event April 25th.

Missions  The Heifer Project campaign will run through April. The bracelets sale is ongoing. Dean & Judy continue to help with the delivery of Food Pantry items.

Worship  The last meeting was March 2nd. Libby is ordering candle rings. Ushers and greeters are scheduled through May. The new way of doing Communion didn’t work well. On Maundy Thursday there will not be a choir. The next meeting will be April 6th.

Memorial There has been $35 given in 2015 so far.

Finance No report

Financial Secretary Bill Cotton donated $81, from the sale of his book to Centennial congregates, to the Library Fund.

Trustees There was an outdoor clean-up March 28th to get the grounds ready for the Easter Egg Hunt. The results of radon tests show that the levels in the church are high. There are two options: have a certified technician come in to check and mitigate the problem, which will cost a few thousand dollars; or check the levels again in six months. It will need to be addressed if we do any remodeling. The old green pew is falling apart. Suggestions were made for people who may be able to do the repairs.

Nominations Torie Hermann is now on the Worship Committee.

Membership With the death of Virginia Reynolds our membership total now stands at 217. 

Pastor Parish Relations Committee They held their first meeting of the year on February 8th. Dana King was elected chair and Rita DenHart is co-chair and secretary. The committee is reviewing job descriptions for the committee, janitor, church secretary and organist. They will make sure background checks have been made in accordance with the Safe Sanctuary policy. The committee has been given a copy of the Clergy Evaluation which will be finalized by May 1st. Dana is in the process of setting a date for the committee to review and discuss this form. 

Communications  They have not held a meeting since the last Administrative Board Meeting. The Photo Directory has been sent to the printer.

UMW  There were eight members present at the February 19th meeting. Nine members were present at the March 19th meeting. There will be monthly UMW Recognition Presentations given during Sunday Church Services in the future. Sixty guests were served at the luncheon held after Meeting was held at our church and lunch was served by the UMW with a profit of $387. They participated in the International Bell Ringing for Women’s Rights March 8th. This is a global activity with the date being set by the National Conference. At the March 19th meeting members filled Easter eggs to be used for an egg hunt for the UMYF after they have finished filling eggs for the egg hunt Easter Saturday. On March 28th seven members attended the Spiritual Day Apart at Aldersgate UMC. Upcoming events: April 16th polishing pews and woodwork at 9:30; April 25th Mission Study Day at Staves UMC; April 26th hosting a pulled pork sandwich dinner after the Sunday Service. Proceeds from a Free Will Offering will go toward making Ingathering Kits. The next meeting will be April 16th.

UMYF  Two adults and seven kids traveled to Branson, MO March 27th. They had a positive fellowship experience. Easter eggs were filled for an egg hunt to be held for the youngsters April 4th. The UMW had a surprise egg hunt for the youth members April 1st. The youth are conducting the Sunrise Service and providing breakfast for Easter Sunday. In addition to casseroles, they have added pancakes to the menu.

Lay Leader  Libby Hiatt and minister Gary Forster will be attending the 4 day long Annual Conference which will include acknowledgement of UMCOR’s 75thanniversary, a speaker discussing domestic violence and the annual March for Peach & Justice.

Building Committee Update  To be able to have a Building and Location meeting a document needs to be submitted to the District Office. Upon studying the document suggestions and recommendations are made by District Office personnel.  The Congregation would then hold a second vote.  After the second vote plans are refined and a third vote is held. The current ideas include an addition of about 1800-1900 square feet times two floors. A Builder’s Call – a fund raising campaign set up by the conference for a specific project – could be requested. Rev. Bill Cotton has offered his assistance with this. The Building Committee would like to send the documents mentioned above to the district office soon to get a second vote set up. The first Sunday in May, Kevin Goudy will give a financial planning presentation on ways to make monetary gifts to churches. A committee report was made stating that very positive comments were gathered from congregants of churches who have used Bob Johnston for building projects. 

Pastor’s Report  In-Home communions have been given to homebound members. The Funeral for Ginger Reynolds was held in Mitchellville. An intergenerational Sunday School class will be starting for young to mid-aged adults. A new Bible Study will be starting on Wednesdays. Saturday services are in development. A monthly “Youth Moment” will be added to the Sunday Services. There are two weddings planned for late summer/early fall.

Next meeting will be May 27th to accommodate Wednesday evening Vacation Bible School to be held in June.

Respectfully submitted,

     Jennifer Fischer

     Secretary

